
  

 

Newsletter of The New England Division of The Marine Corps League Vol. 2 Issue 5 

Message From The Division  Commandant 

June 2023 — July 2023 

 Welcome back to another exciting issue of 

the Laskey Telegraph were you get to see what is 

going on around the New England Division. Walt, 

you have definitely out done yourself putting this one 

together. The league is never about one person, it’s 

about building a team and working together for the 

good of the League. I could not be 

any more proud of the New Eng-

land Division’s staff for all the hard 

work you are doing. No one is per-

fect, but the Division has a staff that 

has strived and has given you their 

best! What you will see in this is-

sue, you will see what I am talking 

about and why we call ourselves a 

family. 

 To have a successful mis-

sion, you have to look past what 

you can see with just the League, 

it’s about the community the 

League is in. If you take care of 

your community, the community will over time take 

care of the League. Do not look for the quick results, 

but have patience and wait for the long term rewards. 

Working together, building relationships with other 

community organizations will strengthen our future 

not only within the League, but for the Marine Corps 

and our future leaders. 

 The Department of Mass’s leadership 

changed up the venue this year, and we had a very 

fun successful Convention. I would have liked to 

seen more detachment commandants attend, but 

this is a challenge I see throughout the League. I am 

looking forward to Department of Connecticut’s con-

vention at the end of this month. They have secured 

a highly motivated guest speaker that will probably 

give a little insight on the National Convention and 

what we could possibly see for the 100 th year anni-

versary of the Marine Corps League. So, please sign 

up and let our guest speaker see a full room of family 

from the Division! 

 I do not want to wish the summer to pass so 

quickly, but I cannot wait till the National Convention 

out in Oklahoma City in August for two reasons. The 

first I am excited to pass on the torch to new leader-

ship and watch them grow and take 

the Division to the next level. As 

much as I enjoyed serving the New 

England Division, five years is long 

enough stretch as NVC. I know Pat 

Maguire from Department of Rhode 

Island and Michael Hinds from De-

partment of Massachusetts will be 

outstanding National Vice Comman-

dant and Assistant National Vice 

Commandant. Second, I am excited 

to see if my hard work traveling 

 around the League will pay off at the 

elections for the National Judge Ad-

vocate position. I have not come this 

far to stop giving back to the League. 

 I hope everyone has a wonderful summer, 

hope to see most of you in Connecticut the last 

weekend in June. 

 One last thing, my website for the elections 

should be up and running very soon: 

www.Porter4NJA.org 

 

   Semper Fi 

 

 

 

 

   David M Porter 

   National Vice Commandant 

   New England Division 

   Marine Corps League 
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New England Division Contact Information 

2021 — 2022 

Division Vice Commandant David M Porter Medford, MA 02155 

dporter@mcleague.org c-617-851-1279 Dept. of MA   Honorable Few Det. 1302 

   

Assistance Div. Vice Comdt. Patrick Maguire Coventry, RI 02816 

Rijarhead3533@gmail.com c-401-481-7995 Dept. of RI   Kent Country Det. 453 

   

Chief of Staff Laurent J. Chretien Gorham, ME 04038 

Lschris68@msn.com c-207-894-8906 Dept. of ME   Southern Maine Det. 1324 

   

Division Adjutant / Newsletter Editor Walt Benson Prospect, CT 06712 

walt.benson5@gmail.com c-203-768-8435 Dept. of CT   Brass City Det. 31 

   

Aide de Camp Terry Laskey Cumberland RI 02864 

Jlaskey@verizon.net 401-338-6081 Dept. of MA PNC Jim Laskey Exec Det. 1443 

   

Division Paymaster John S. Rutovich Feeding Hills, Ma 01030 

Sakejack61@comcast.net c-413-222-2684 Dept. of MA Westfield River Valley Det. 141 

   

Division Chaplain Jane Deptula Coventry, RI 02816 

Janie.deptula@gmail.com h-401-825-6685 Dept. of RI   Kent Country Det. 453 

   

Division Sergeant at Arms Michael Hinds Woburn, MA 01801 

Mhinds579@gmail.com c-617-960-6595 Dept. of MA   Honorable Few Det. 1302 

   

Div. Compliance Officer Bernard Heaney Baldwinville, MA 01436 

Bernieandnancy1@comcast.net h-978-939-4414 Dept. of MA  Pequoig Det. 1168 

   

Div. Legislative Officer Warren Griffin Holliston, MA 01746 

wgriffin@mcleague.org c-774-292-1527 Dept. of MA   Metro West Det. 1037 

   

Div. Legal Advisor Lawrence Herrmann Cheshire, CT 06410 

larry@lmherrmann.com c-646-295-8852 Dept. of CT   Silver City Det. 45 

   

Div. Photographer Peter King Raynham, MA 02767 

chiefk@comcast.net c-508-230-4117 Dept. of MA   Grtr New Bedford Det. 1399 

   

Div. Historian Sal Sena Newington, CT 06111 

4mermarine@sbeglobal.net h-860-666-8634 Dept. of CT    Hardware City Det. 781 

   

Div. Toys 4 Tots Tony Garro Salem, MA 01970 

Usmc.ynot@gmail.com c-978-979-8754 Dept. of MA   Honorable Few Det. 1302 

   

Div. Young Marine Liaison Bruce Katz Swansea, MA 02777 

brucejkatz@gmail.com c-603-866-1183 Dept. of MA   Van Gyzen Det. 1285 

   

Div. BSA Liaison Christopher Cekovsky Westfield, MA 01085 

ccekovsky@gmail.com c-413-427-8456 Dept. of MA   Westfield River Valley Det. 141 
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New England Division Contact Information 

2021 — 2022 

Div. Marine 4 Life Liaison Shawn Carboni Manchester, NH 03103 

Carbs10@yahoo.com c-603-203-8266 Dept. of NH   Granite State Det. 542 

   

Div. MODD Liaison Cherie Monnell Milford, NH 03055 

marineamazon@comcast.net c-207-752-0025 Dept. of NH Gormley Det. 823 

   

Div. Public Relations John MacGillivray Chelsea,  MA 

 h-617-835-1136 Dept. of MA Metro West Det.1037 

   

Div. Auxiliary Liaison Susie Lee Moodus,  CT 06469 

sdopey@sbglobal.net c-860-753-1444 Dept. of CT Paul C. Houghton Det.681 

   

Div. Web Sergeant  NA  

   

   

Dept of CT Pat McMahon Comdt.  

ptm78usmc@sbcglobal.net  860-222-5024  
   

Dept of MA Brian Brooks Comdt.  

commandant@mcldeptofmassachusetts.org 413-768-0316  
   

Dept of ME Charles Paul Comdt.  

charlespaul293@gmail.com 207-393-7667  

   

Dept of NH  Comdt.  

zoar2004@comcast.net   
   

Dept of RI Patrick Maguire Comdt. 

Rijarhead3533@gmail.com 401-481-7995  
   

Dept of VT Herb Drew Jr. Comdt.  

herbdrewjr@gmail.com c-802-578-6747  

 h-802-863-3536  

Corps League Convention in Oklahoma City. 

How could you not want to be part of Marine 

Corps League History? Our own David Porter 

will be running for National Judge Advocate 

against four competitors. So in the great tradi-

tion of elections, vote early vote often. Also our 

own Warren Griffin will be running for National 

Commandant of the Marine Corps League. 

These two Marines will make a great addition to 

our National Chain of Command, and will do 

great things for the Marine Corps League.  

 In all of our travels and attending these 

events we all have the opportunity and duty to 

grow our membership, and these are all oppor-

tunities. I am always asked whether in the ele-

vator or the lobby, “Who are you guys and what 

are you doing here?” I usually would respond 

that we are Marines and we belong to the Ma-

rine Corps League and this is our convention 

where me meet every year. Yea I know not 

much of an answer, but I learned something last 

year at work when we were rolling out a new 

product, and it was called an elevator speech. It 

is designed to respond to a question such as 

this and to compile as much vital information to 

peak the persons interest into asking for more 

information such as where we are located and 

how to join us. Such a speech would go some-

thing like this: “I am a member of the Marine 

Corps League, we are a Veterans Service Or-

ganization made up of Marines and other ser-

vice members who although they changed uni-

forms wish to continue to serve, our Communi-

ties, fellow Marines and other Veterans in many 

ways, such as scholarships, supplying honor 

details at funerals, color guards and meting the 

needs of our Communities.” What's your speech 

sound like?                        Walt Benson 

        From The Editor 
 We just got back from Quad State, and if didn’t attend 

you missed a really great time. Great scenery, great food, a lot of 

information and an incredibly good time with some incredible 

people. But with that behind us we have a lot ahead of us. Next 

we move on to the Massachusetts Convention with some incredi-

ble entertainment, Pistols, Hatchets, and golf clubs chose your 

weapons wisely. Of course we will have a Grand Growl and a 

business meeting and a banquet but there is a lot of fun and en-

tertainment built into three days. Moving on we go to the Con-

necticut Convention located in Central Connecticut. Then the 

final piece of the Convention series The 100th National Marine 

mailto:Carbs10@yahoo.com
mailto:marineamazon@comcast.net
mailto:sdopey@sbglobal.net
mailto:commandant@mcldeptofmassachusetts.org
mailto:zoar2004@comcast.net
mailto:Rijarhead3533@gmail.com
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When You feel you have more to give  

 This years election for National Judge Advocate 

seems to be a very sought after position, with four can-

didates running for the position. They all have about the 

same amount of time in the league. They all have simi-

lar experiences, but what is their vision? Their vision 

has to be in alignment with your vision as that person 

will someday become the National Commandant. So 

what does the candidate of your choice offer you that 

the others do not. I watched the Commandants Council 

where we got all four candidates side by side and lis-

tened to what their visions and goals were.  

 I think the one element that Dave Porter brings 

to the table that the others do not, is to leave the nega-

tivity at the door. Sounds simple right but its not. The 

one thing that all of the new members have in common 

and I hear over and over again is that there is too much 

bickering and we waste all of our time on that. We are 

trying to build our ranks and being positive, open to new 

ideas, and comradery is what will get us there.  Every-

one knows we need training so that our leadership is 

better equipped to build on what we have and lead us in 

a positive direction but that is only part of it. 

 I see leadership here that puts forth the effort in 

everything being done and its done with the unity and 

brotherhood of a Family. The man lives the Marine 

Corps league and especially the New England Division 

in everything we do. If there is an event, we are there, 

we are constantly a presence in everything we do and 

that drive and attitude spreads throughout the Depart-

ments and Detachments as well. I have learned this 

and used this in everything I do since I have been a part  

of this team. Imagine what it would be like to have this 

spirit and attitude throughout the entire organization. 

 In the past Newsletters I have covered many of 

the places Dave has campaigned and that is all well 

and good, but when you feel you have more to give, 

what do you do? The simple answer is that you take 

you message and implement it in as many places as 

you can. What you gave to a Division you now look to 

give to more people. We all look at recruiting and 

growth as something we do not achieve as many or as 

much as we would like but everyone wins by getting 

one member, one goal, or one score at a time. And we 

as Marines, Improvise, adapt and Overcome, Impossi-

ble is not a reality it’s only an opinion, and it only be-

comes a reality if you allow it.  

 If you don’t think there is an upside to this phi-

losophy on negativity, I will give you an example. In all I 

have written, not once did I write Candidate 1, said or 

didn’t say this. Candidate 2 &3, said or didn’t say this. I 

said they were in the League about the same time and 

had similar experience and I told you why I felt David 

was a better choice. I have taken this philosophy to 

work and my outside life and it works. It is more produc-

tive than complaining or dwelling on the negatives. Is It 

all he has to offer? Not by a long shot he promotes and 

is involved in all the organizations we support . If you 

attend a National or Mid-Winter convention he will con-

stantly get up to donate or pledge support to that cause. 

If you think it’s not important it is, New England is well 

know in the league and now at the end of his tour he 

has left the Division in Great shape to grow in the fu-

ture. 
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Campaigning builds a strong resume’ 

 With four Candidates seeking office Campaign-

ing is a big part of the strategy. Traveling the country 

North, South, East, and West. Along that long and wind-

ing road sometimes you pick up some additional Acco-

lades. Our NE Vice Commandant David M. Porter was 

selected as Patrol Officer of the Year for the City of 

Cambridge Massachusetts. Well done sir, Semper Fi. 

Here is a facsimile of the Award he will receive later this 

month.  

 Here are some Campaign Photos from that long 

and winding road. 

 
Oh my god we’s in 

Texas 
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 .Reflections and  

 Opportunities 

 Greetings my fel-

low CT MC Leaguers. 

I hope this Newsletter 

edition finds you and 

yours well. It is ex-

tremely hard for me to 

wrap my head around 

the fact that it has been 

nearly a year since I 

was elected as your De-

partment Commandant.  

 As such, I 

thought it appropriate to 

first reflect on the past 

year, then to look at op-

portunities to improve 

upon the things that need improving upon, 

and at the same time ensuring that we keep 

doing the things that we are doing right. 

I, individually and you all as an organization 

have been blessed with such a competent 

and motivated Board of Trustees. As I reflect 

upon their significant contributions to the 

success we have enjoyed over this past 

year, I encourage you as a body to re-elect 

the same slate of officers who wish to con-

tinue in their current positions. 

 So specifically, some things we as a 

group can improve upon in the coming year. 

• Conduct our Detach-

ment Installations of Of-

ficers in a timely fashion 

and then submit the 

completed ROI’s 

• Complete our annual 

CT Secretary of State 

Incorporation filings on 

time 

• Complete our annual 

I990’s on time 

• For those that have 

them, complete our 

TachCom rifle reports 

on time 

 As I close, I look 

forward to seeing many 

of you at our upcoming 

annual convention {Hilton Garden Inn Glas-

tonbury 30JUN-1JULY}. I look forward to serv-

ing as your commandant for another term if 

that is your wish. I look forward to the opportu-

nities to better our Department, but must of all, 

I look forward to seeing many of you continu-

ing to be involved and more of you getting in-

volved. 
Semper Fi 

Patrick T. McMahon 

Commandant  

Department of Connecticut 

Marine Corps League 
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Around the department  

Armed Forces Luncheon Aqua Turf Southington 
Seymour Memorial Day Parade 

Valley Detachment Memorial Day Parade 

Top Lee Paul C. Houghton Memorial Day Parade 

Peter P. Monaco Jr.  Memorial Day Parade 
Housatonic Detachment  Car Show 
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 .FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – June 13, 
2023:  CT Department of Veterans Affairs and the 
Military Women’s Memorial celebrate the 
75th anniversary of the Women’s Armed Services 
Integration Act and honor Corporal Dottie Dee, 
100-year-old WWII Marine Corps veteran, who re-
ceived the “Living Legend Award” from the Mili-
tary Women’s Memorial.    

 On Monday, June 12th, over 100 guests gath-
ered at the Gold Star Families Auditorium at the CT 
Department of Veterans Affairs Rocky Hill Campus to 
celebrate and honor 100-year-old WWII Marine Corps 
Veteran, Corporal Dottie Dee, from Farmington, CT, 
for being selected by the Military Women’s Memorial 
in Arlington, VA, as a “Living Legend Award” recipi-
ent.  
 Veterans and active-duty members joined in 
the celebration on the milestone anniversary of the 

Women’s Armed 
Services Integra-
tion Act, signed 
into law on June 
12, 1948, granting 
women the right to 
serve as regular, 
permanent mem-
bers of the Armed 
Services for the 
first time.  Merging 
the two events to-
gether was memo-
rable and mean-
ingful since it was 
military women, 
like Cpl Dottie 
Dee, who helped 
lead the way to get 
this bill to pass three years after the end of WWII.  
 DVA Commissioner Ron Welch, BG, U.S. 
Army (Ret), and Colonel Lesbia Nieves, CTANG, 
DVA Director partnered with retired Marine Corps 
Sergeant Major Jamie DePaola to organize the cer-
emony.   Specialist Alexis Ficeto, CTANG sang the 
National Anthem, Marines from 25th Marine Regi-
ment provided an all-female Color Guard and six 
female Marines from Newport Naval Base, RI, 
made the trip to CT to be part of this celebration to 
honor a legend.  There were members from all the 
branches of service who came to celebrate this 
milestone anniversary with Cpl Dottie Dee.  
 Dottie Dee stood proud in her original WWII 
uniform as she received her award from the Military 
Women’s Memorial, among a few other Proclama-
tions from CT Lt Governor Susan Bysiewicz and CT 

State Senator Cathy Osten.  Dottie 
enjoyed meeting several genera-
tions of women warriors who came 
to meet a true trailblazer and to cel-
ebrate the day with her.  She 
shared her words of wisdom about 
serving this great country that she 
loves, and for peace in the 
world.  Sergeant Major DePaola, 
MCL Member-at-Large, closed the 
ceremony by saying, “We were 
once ordinary women who chose to 
do something extraordinary by 
serving in the United States Armed 
Forces.”  

So you’re 100 years old and you’re A marine 

Housatonic Detachment  
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 We had a great buffet at the hotel, fol-
lowed by a Grand Growl where the laughs just 
kept on coming. Some of us followed the Growl 
with a trip to a distillery tasting and Ax throwing 
and a local Marine Veteran’s business. The la-
dies did much better than the guys at this 
event, clearly having a better handle in this ac-
tivity. 

 The Convention opened on Saturday 
Morning at 08:00 with the Role call of officers 
and some housekeeping items and the ad-
journed to prepare and move to the memorial 
service. 

 The Convention resumed after lunch with 
the regular order of business , a by-law change 
on the Marine of The year selection process 
which was voted on and passed. Some awards 
were given out from Commandant Brian Brooks 
to the officers in his staff, before moving on to 
the election of officers. 

 The Massachusetts 86th Department 
Convention, in Sturbridge Massachusetts was 
a spectacular event. It started a little earlier 
than most as we kicked off 07:30 Friday 
morning at the range for pistol and rifle fire, at  

Hamilton Rod and Gun Club, which was a 
fantastic time even though it was a little hot at 

90 degrees. There was a rumor that we got a 
visit from some sand fleas, please remember 
if you kill one we have to stop to have a burial.  
 The afternoon was the golf tournament, 
a 9-hole version of the Jim Laskey Memorial 
Golf Tournament,  which encountered a se-
vere intervention by the Supreme Comman-
dant with hail and a torrential downpour, put-
ting an end to the good, the bad, and the ugly. 

The Department of Massachusetts convention 
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 The Convention was closed until the Atti-
tude Adjustment Hour prior to the Banquet. The 
food was great and the company even better. 
We proceeded to our guest speaker, SgtMaj. 
Tracy Lynch,  who fulfilled all the rules of being 
a Great Guest Speaker as he  was a Marine, 
he had great and pertinent material to speak on 
and he was brief, Thank You SgtMa 

 The Banquet concluded with the presen-
tation of Awards. The first award was the 
Young Marine of The Year to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The NE Vice Commandant David Por-
ter presided over the election of officers and 
National SR. Vice Commandant Warren Grif-
fin administered the oath to the new officers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Once the officers were sworn in he pro-
ceeded to give instructions and guidance to 
the new Commandant, presenting him with 
his gavel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Department of Massachusetts convention 
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The Department of Massachusetts convention 

YM Of The Yr., GySgt. Emily Carrcira, with Comman-

dant Jon Zwirblia, NE Div. Liaison Bruce Katz and YM 

Deputy Director Wilson Lee 

Young Marine Of The Year, GySgt. Emily Carrcira 

gives her acceptance speech. 

 

Associate Members  

of The Year 

Tabitha Marsden & 

Latrice Cheney 

With SR. Vice  

Commandant Mike Hinds 

And Last Years  

Associate Member  

Of The Year  

Elizabeth Anderson 

 

 

Marine of The Year 

Frank Serra 

with  

NE Vice Commandant 

David Porter 

And  

 

3 Prior  

Marines of The  

Year 
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Memorial Day Ceremony at  

evergreen cemetery 

 Above Tom Roche and David Close 

attend ceremonies at Evergreen Cemetery 

Maine for a Memorial Day Service. 

Left: Larry Chretien and Drew Robertson at 

his promotion to M/Sgt. Drew lives in Rhode 

Island and is in charge of Recruiting in Mas-

sachusetts. 

Maine 



14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                

LAZY WITH THE LEAGUE 

 The Department wanted to come up with a different way to help Veterans. We partnered with 
an organization to receive La – Z – Boy recliners. We received 5 of them and then reached out to the community to find 
Veterans who needed a recliner. Once we got five, we scheduled a day to make the deliveries, which was the 23 rd of 
May. We met for breakfast, loaded up our trailer and headed out. Our first stop was an 83-year-old Coast Guardsman, 

he was very happy to be receiving a 
new recliner, he was having difficul-
ty getting out of his old one and the 
one he received, he would just have to 
push a button and it would rise to make 
it easier for him to get up. The next 
three were Navy, one being a Corps-
man. One was hav- ing difficulties with 
his legs, his legs had to be elevated 
but couldn’t pull the handle to raise the 
footrest, with the leg issue he had a 
hard time getting out of the chair. 

Again, the new 
recliner was a push of a button to raise/
lower his legs and to get up. The Corps-
man was mobile and in need of a chair 
for his home. The third Navy Veteran 
was mobile, didn’t have income to pur-
chase a chair so he was happy that we 
were able to make that addition to his 
home. The last Veteran is Army and 
served in the Vietnam War, “welcome 
home”. He was just amazed that he 
was chosen to receive a chair, with his 
wife commenting, “this is amazing that 
someone is doing something nice for 
you, no one has done anything nice like 
this for you in a very long time.” 
 Although, we are an organiza-
tion of Marines, we are here to help all 
Veterans. All the recipients were grate-
ful to receive the recliners as well as 
their family members. There were even 
some tears shed of joy. Being the first 

time, the Department has done something like this, we weren’t sure how it was 
going to play out. The League members that participated on this day all comment-
ed how gratifying it was for them as much as the recipients. Due to the success, 
we are planning on receiving more recliners to put smiles on more Veterans faces 
in Rhode Island. 

Patrick Maguire 
Commandant 
Department of Rhode Island 
Asst. Div. Vice Commandant 
New England Division 
Marine Corps League 
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Patrick Maguire 
Commandant 
Department of Rhode Island 
Asst. Div. Vice Commandant 
New England Division 
Marine Corps League 

Aquidnick island police parade 
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 Over the last few months, I have attended multiple events and I have met and spoken to 

SgtMaj Tracy Lynch (USMC/RET). The most recent event was the Department of 

Massachusetts convention. SgtMaj Lynch was their guest speaker, in speaking with him after-
wards he explained to me a 
situation where a color guard 
was needed. There was a golf 
tournament coming up on 
Monday and he was going to 
speak before the golfers were 
to tee off and then golf him-
self. I told SgtMaj, If he could 
give me the location and 

the time that it was needed 
The Department of Rhode Is-
land would have a color guard 

present. I reached out to the 
members about the situation, 

and these dedicated Marines and 

associate members stepped up to 
the plate to ensure that there was 
a color guard. In 

the pictures you will find Nick 
Deluca, Dave Creamer, Wayne 
Salisbury, Mike Sepe and 

myself. Behind the scenes, there were associ-
ate members, Carol Salisbury and Wayne 

Hamilton. SgtMaj Lynch, Patty and Roger 
Schiffman, cofounders of Fairways for 

Freedom were very appreciative that we were 
able to help them out. They were also 

happy that the Department of Rhode Island 
made a $250 donation to their cause. Keep 

up the good 
work supporting 
Veterans.      

Semper Fidelis!! 

Patrick Maguire 
Commandant 
Department of Rhode Island 
Asst. Div. Vice Commandant 
New England Division 
Marine Corps League 

Color Guard Fairways for Freedom 
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 I would like to thank all who came out to support  
our 2nd Annual Golf Tournament at the Hillside  
Country Club. The staff at Hillside Country Club  
were great to work with and extremely  
accommodating. To all the business’ that made  
such generous donations, we would not have  
been successful without your kindness. Finally,  
to the Marine Corps League Department of  
Rhode Island members, associate members,  
family and friends that came together to facilitate  
this event flawlessly and made it a great success, 
Thank You!  
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Register Today or if you cannot attend Consider a 

donation or a sponsorship for the tournament.  

There are many ways to participate and help The 

Young Marines. Sponsor a hole or golf Carts, or 

even purchase a sign  
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Marine for life 

Marine For Life Network (M4L) connects 

transitioning Marines and their family 

members to education resources,      

employment opportunities, and other 

Veterans services that aid in their career 

and life goals outside of military         

service. The Marine For Life Network of-

fers Marines and family members con-

nections to military-friendly employment, 

education, and other Veteran and com-

munity resources. http://www.usmc-

mccs.org/services/career/marine-for-life-

network/ 

Shawn Carboni 

New England Division M4L Liaison 

Department of New Hampshire M4L    

Liaison 

Granite State Detachment 542 M4L    

Liaison 

My contact information is: 

Carbs10@yahoo.com 

(603)203-8266 

National Marine Corps League Marine 

For Life Contact: 

David Ossian  

dossian@mcleague.org  
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Bechard Keith E. 6 28 
Boyle Brendan P. 6 18 

Bunnell Mary E. 6 26 
Butler Maceo T. 6 3 
Collins Ron  6 28 
Frederick, 

Jr. Charles W. 6 18 
Glover LeRoy T. 6 9 
Guzman Leonardo  6 11 
Hunter Howard N. 6 30 

Meehan  John F. 6 13 
Mimnaugh John D. 6 7 
Nieves Nelson  6 6 
Pahl, Jr. George H. 6 21 
Pittman LeRoy  6 27 
Sakowicz William J. 6 20 

Scent Robert M. 6 29 
Sgro Carlos M. 6 15 
Wenz Jack M. 6 27 
Adams  Mark S. 7 22 
Adams  Scott R. 7 8 
Benson Walter A. 7 6 

Boehm Ronald R. 7 1 
Candelario Jorge M. 7 9 
Czaja, Jr. Walter A. 7 12 
Daly Patrick E 7 1 
Danielak Stanley K. 7 10 
Eisenhaure Myron G. 7 30 

Forbush H. Gregory 7 24 
Formica Richard  7 1 
Gustin Joseph J. 7 25 
Haggerty Brian R. 7 28 
Jennings John J. 7 29 
Jensen Candice  7 4 

Lavoie Adrian  7 22 
McIlroy III William J. 7 22 
McNutt, Jr. Otis H. 7 29 
Nevers Peter J. 7 6 
Olejarz Stanislaw  7 5 
Pasco Robert  7 31 

Valletta Lawrence F. 7 17 
Wilcox Howard M. 7 1 

http://www.usmc-mccs.org/services/career/marine-for-life-network/
http://www.usmc-mccs.org/services/career/marine-for-life-network/
http://www.usmc-mccs.org/services/career/marine-for-life-network/
mailto:Carbs10@yahoo.com
mailto:dossian@mcleague.org
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Humor Around The Division 
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Walt Benson RECRUITING “IT’S JOB ONE”!! 

 We all have our own reasons for being in 

the Marine Corps League, and rather than put 

anyone on the spot or attempt to speak for any-

one else, I just want to speak about why I think I 

do it. I say why I think I do it because I have nev-

er been able to define it. I found my current em-

ployer and the Marine Corps League at the same 

time. My boss was a member of the League and 

he convinced me to come to a meeting.  Now 

when I came it wasn’t rainbows and lollipops, I 

was bored to death I used to watch the clock to 

see when I could get out of there, but one night 

someone said, “Walt, do you want to shoot at the 

monuments with us”? That was the beginning of 

my journey into what it meant to serve. I had a 

rifle in my hands again and was part of a detail 

rendering honors for those who were no longer 

there. I continued on and did Roses to raise 

money for scholarships and more, and then I 

found something that was very meaningful, Fu-

neral Honors. It was a humbling experience, 

showing the families of these veterans that their 

loved ones service was not over at the time their 

enlistment was up, and that their brothers and 

sisters would be there to render honors at the 

time of death was something I felt honored to be 

a part of.  

 The call to serve is constantly changing 

for many reasons, the needs of those requiring it  

and the abilities of those serving. It feels good to 

serve others. It kind of brings you back to the old 

days when you saw yourself in the mirror as a 

superhero, after all weren’t all Marines super-

hero's? What I do and what I put into it is really 

something we all have to gauge, for me it’s in my 

DNA, I put the same effort into my job at work. 

But my goal is to be able to pass that dedication 

and spirit on to others. We all have skills and 

ambitions we would like to pass on, but how are 

we going to do that?  

 It has been discussed may times that 

I will serve until Valhalla  

there is more to getting new members than get-

ting them to come to a meeting. We have to be 

willing to put in the time to get that new member 

involved. Invite them for coffee after the meeting, 

invite them to volunteer to do Roses, do Parades 

or participate in ceremonies at monuments on 

holidays. Ask them why they came to the meet-

ing and what are they looking to get out of it, but 

be prepared for the I just want to get out of the 

house answer.  

 Lastly, we have to be aware that things 

change. I cannot do Funeral Honors anymore, I 

cannot march in parades, but I can do other 

things. My legs may not be what they used to be 

but the other parts of me work. My mind works, 

my hands work and if there is a job I can do sit-

ting down, count me in. Some of the greatest 

things we can do is just to show up. People are 

conscience of numbers, success is measured in 

numbers and those numbers support others. So 

for me and those that are like me, we will contin-

ue to show up, continue to ask what can I do to 

help? And since I live by those words Once a 

Marine Always a Marine, I will continue to serve 

until Valhalla, whose with me? 

     Walt Benson 
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DIVISION SPOTLIGHT  

Dave Porter, I just 
want to begin with 
Sgt.Maj. Overstreet will 

be proud. This is my 
third year in the Di-
vision and I have 
known Dave a little 
longer than that 
and in that time he 

has taught me a lot, not only things that I 
have used in the League but in my work out-
side as well. We are lucky in that Pat 
Maguire will take his place as he moves on 
but there is no doubt that he will be missed. 
The attitude and dedication that he has 
brought to the New England Division, the 
family atmosphere, I think have contributed 
to making us an example to be followed. 
Each year I have seen the number of people 
attending and participating in events. That is 
not just an opinion we have pictures of all 
the New England attendees at every con-
vention.  
 Two years ago he asked that we de-
velop a newsletter for the Division to write 
about all the great work that is being done in 
the Division and we did that as we are com-
pleting our second year of publishing it. I 
was surprised to find out last year at the 
Convention that we are the only Division 
with a Newsletter. He has constantly sough 
ways to recognize those Marines that are 
going out there and doing good work for the 
community and the League. I think as he 
goes forward in his journey he will continue 
to do Great Work, continue to promote the 
spirit that has been prominent in the New 
England Division and spread that throughout 
the League. Lastly, Well Done, Sir Com-
mandant, Well Done.  
                       Semper Fi, David Porter, Sir 

Warren Griffin, Can’t 
say enough about our 
soon to be new National 
Commandant. Always a 
smile, always a hand-
shake, and he always 
has a story to go with 
his speech, you can’t 
get any more Irish than 
that. Since I have 

known him Warren has always been not only 
a staunch supporter of the league but he 
cares about what we do here. He has always 
encouraged our reaching out to returning vet-
erans with not the common come join our 
League but with Welcome Home these are 
the things you are entitled to for serving our 
country to help you get back into your civilian 
life. If you need more please reach out we can 
help with many things. By the way this is but 
one of the things we do in the Marine Corps 
League, maybe it’s something you would like 
to check out.  
 Warren is dedicated and hard working 
and will make an outstanding National Com-
mandant. I think we will benefit from his expe-
rience in the League as well as his past back-
ground in education. There are three types of 
leaders, the first is a placeholder, the person 
who is not really sure they want the position, 
but they do it for what they can get out of it. 
The second is a Good leader, they want the 
job but the want to win and achieve at any 
cost, they need to be number one. The last is 
a Great Leader. This person elevates all those 
under them to become better so that they also 
become leaders in their individual Groups. 
They are great because they make everyone 
more valuable. Warren will bring that Great-
ness to the position. 
 

                    Semper Fi, Warren Griffin, Sir 

 In each Issue I would like to focus on Marines that are bringing their A GAME to the Divi-

sion and our mission. I would ask that Detachment and Department Commandants, as well as 

Pack Leaders send in their choices of  Members and Dogs who deserve recognition for the work 

they do and the contributions they make to our success. You should describe their contributions 

and why they are being recognized , since you know them the best. 
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MONDAY SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

2023 2023 

3 

6 7 5 

13 14 16 

9 

17 

10 4 

1 2 

22 23 24 18 20 21 19 

29 28 

JUNE 

30 

11 12 

8 

27 

15 

Connecticut 

Convention 

Glastonbury 

25 26 

Department of 

Massachusetts  

convention  

June 1 thru 4 
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MONDAY SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

JULY 2023 2023 

29 

7 8 

9 10 14 15 

16 17 

11 

18 

12 13 

5 6 

21 22 

23 24 

19 20 

25 28 

2 3 4 

30 

26 

1 

27 

31 
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June July 
Marine Corps History 

JUNE  

2 June 1918: At dawn on this date, the crack German 28th Divi-

sion attacked along the axis of the Paris-Metz road hitting the 

American 2d Division, including the 4th Marine Brigade. The 

Marines opened with deadly rifle fire and helped hand the Ger-

man troops a setback which set the stage for Marine victory at 

Belleau Wood which would soon follow, although at great cost.  

8 June 1995: A Marine tactical recovery team from the 24th Ma-

rine Expeditionary Unit stationed on board the USS Kearsarge 

rescued a downed U.S. pilot, Captain Scott O'Grady, USAF, 

from Bosnian-Serb territory in Bosnia.  

10 June 1898: The First Marine Battalion, commanded by LtCol 

Robert W. Huntington, landed on the eastern side of Guantana-

mo Bay, Cuba. The next day, Lt Herbert L. Draper hoisted the 

American flag on a flag pole at Camp McCalla where it flew dur-

ing the next eleven days. LtCol Huntington later sent the flag 

with an accompanying letter to Colonel Commandant Charles 

Heywood noting that "when bullets were flying, ...the sight of the 

flag upon the midnight sky has thrilled our hearts."  

12 June 1961: President John F. Kennedy signed a Presidential 

Proclamation calling for the American flag to be flown at the Ma-

rine Corps War Memorial in Arlington, Virginia, "at all times dur-

ing the day and night." Discussions between the Attorney Gen-

eral's office and Marine Corps officials earlier in 1961 on improv-

ing the visibility and appearance of the monument led to the pro-

posal to fly the Flag continuously, which by law could only be 

done by Congressional legislation or by Presidential proclama-

tion.  

15 June 1944: Preceded by naval gunfire and carrier air strikes, 

the V Amphibious Corps assaulted the west coast of Saipan, 

Marianas Islands. By nightfall, the 2d and 4th Marine Divisions, 

moving against heavy opposition, had established a beachhead 

10,000 yards wide and 1,500 yards deep 

20 June 1993: The 24th Marine Expeditionary Unit returned to 

Mogadishu, Somalia, to stand ready to assist United Nations 

forces in maintaining peace in the war-torn country. Earlier that 

month, the 24th MEU had been ordered to cut short Exercise 

Eager Mace 93-2 in Kuwait to respond to possible contingency 

operations in Somalia.  

25 June 1950: Shortly before dawn, eight divisions of the North 

Korean People's Army crossed the 38th Parallel and invaded the 

Republic of Korea. Within three days, the South Korean capital 

city of Seoul had been captured. On 30 June, President Harry S. 

Truman ordered a naval blockade of the Korean coast and au-

thorized the sending of U.S. ground troops to Korea. Two days 

later, General Douglas MacArthur, the Commander in Chief Far 

East, formally requested that a Marine regimental combat team 

be deployed to the Far East.  

25 June 1966: In Vietnam, Operation Jay began about 30 kilo-

meters northwest of Hue, and lasted nine days. The 2d Battalion, 

4th Marines landed north of the North Vietnamese 812th Main 

Force Battalion, and the 2d Battalion, 1st Marines landed south 

of the enemy's position. Caught in between the two Marine units, 

JULY  

4 July 1801: President Thomas Jefferson reviewed the Ma-

rines, led by the Commandant of the Marine Corps, LtCol 

William W. Burrows and the Marine Band, on the White 

House grounds. The smartly uniformed Marines performed 

drills and fired various salutes in observance of the new 

nation's 25th anniversary. 

6 July 1990: One of the oldest and most versatile attack 

aircraft in Marine Corps history, the A-4 Skyhawk, retired 

from the Corps' active aviation structure after over 30 years 

of service. The last two Skyhawks from MAG-32 flew their 

initial flight from Cherry Point to NAS Patuxent River on this 

date.  

7 July 1941: The 1st Marine Aircraft Wing was activated at 

Quantico, Virginia. Within a year of activation, the Wing 

would participate in the Marine Corps offensive at Guadal-

canal. That bitter campaign would be the first in a series of 

legendary battles in which the Wing would add luster to its 

reputation. The 1stMAW would earn five Presidential Unit 

Citations for gallantry in campaigns spanning World War II, 

Korea, and Vietnam.  

11 July 1798: President John Adams approved "An Act for 

Establishing and Organizing a Marine Corps", and it be-

came law. The following day, the President appointed Wil-

liam Ward Burrows the Major Commandant of the new 

Corps. In August, Major Burrows opened his headquarters 

in Philadelphia, at that time still the capital of the new na-

tion.  

14 July 1993: The USS IWO JIMA was decommissioned 

after over 30 years of service in a ceremony at Norfolk Na-

val Base, Virginia. The ship was named for the World War II 

battle during which three Marine divisions ousted 20,000 

entrenched Japanese troops. The Iwo Jima was commis-

sioned 26 August 1961, and it was the first ship specifically 

designed as an amphibious assault ship from the keel up.  

18 July 1918: The 4th Brigade of Marines began an attack 

near Soissons, France, as part of a three-division counter-

attack against the Germans. In the first two days of battle, 

the brigade sustained 1,972 casualties.  

24 July 1944: The V Amphibious Corps, commanded by 

Major General Harry Schmidt, landed on Tinian, in the Mari-

ana Islands. The following morning, the 2d and 4th Marine 

Divisions began a shoulder-to-shoulder southward sweep of 

the island. Organized enemy resistance faded within a 

week, and on 1 August, Maj Gen Schmidt declared the is-

land secure.  

26 July 1947: The National Security Act of 1947 became 

effective, reaffirming the status of the Marine Corps as a 

separate military service within the Department of the Navy. 
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Regardless of the situation, the Marine 

Corps has an answer for almost every-

thing. 

                 A Marines Prayer       

     Almighty Father, whose command 

is over all and whose love never fails, 

make me aware of Thy presence and 

obedient to Thy will.  Keep me true to 

my best self, guarding me against dis-

honesty in purpose and deed and help-

ing me to live so that I can face my 

fellow Marines, my loved ones, and 

Thee without shame or fear.  Protect 

my family. 

 Give me the will to do the work 

of a Marine and to accept my share of 

responsibilities with vigor and enthusi-

asm.  Grant me the courage to be profi-

cient in my daily performance.  Keep 

me loyal and faithful to my superiors 

and to the duties my Country and the 

Marine Corps have entrusted to me.  

Help me to wear my uniform with dig-

nity, and let it remind me daily of the 

traditions which I must uphold. 

     If I am inclined to doubt, steady my 

faith; if I am tempted, make me strong 

to resist; if I should miss the mark, 

give me courage to try again. 

      Guide me with the light of truth 

and grant me wisdom by which I may 

understand the answer to my prayer. 

Amen 

Marine Corps League         

National Convention 2023 

100th Anniversary MCL, Oklahoma City 

August 14th through August 19th  

Banquet is Friday August 19th 

OMNI HOTEL 

100 West Oklahoma City Blvd.,  

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73109  

Phone:  (405) 438-6500  

Sickness & distress 

 


